From: Mark Murdock
Sent: Tuesday, January 04, 2011 12:21 PM
To: MFC Membership
Subject: MFC - 2011 Announcement
Dear MFC Membership:
 

Happy New Year!  It is humbling to think that we are headed into our 6th full year of operation.  In 2005....Don and I had hoped that we could actually make this thing "go"...and six years on...I think we really have something special going with the MFC.  I also think that we need to continue to work very hard to keep the club fresh and full of new ideas so we never become stagnate as time marches on.   Thus....Don Vrba and I have decided that 2011 is the year to formalize a leadership structure and to devise a termed continuity plan for the leadership of the club as follows:
· President - two year term starting January 1st.  Unilaterally appointed by the outgoing president.   The President's role is to lead the club in every way and to appoint the next President upon his completion of office 

· Captain - two year term.  The outgoing President will assume this role upon the completion of his Presidency.  The Captain's role is to support and assist the President 

· Treasurer - lifetime term - Watkins. Treasurer can be appointed President.   Treasurer's role is to handle all financial matters of the club 

· Statistician - lifetime term - Gandolfo.   Statistician can be appointed President.  Statistician's role is to handle all of the statistics for the club and to organize and present them on the MFC website.  The Statistician is also responsible for working with the President to develop, manage and oversee all MFC competition rules and regulations
 So....without further adieu....I would like to announce that I, as outgoing President, have appointed Craig Heiser as our new President commencing January 1, 2011 and running through to January 1, 2013.   Craig was an obvious choice for me.  He has been a close friend since we were neighbors dating back to 1999.   He has attended every Masters Friday since 2000 and every Woody Cup and he was a huge part in creating and growing both events.    Craig was a founding member of the MFC in 2005 and he has cleary stood out with his energy, enthusiasm, dedication and unwavering support of the MFC since its inception.   I say unhesitatingly that without Craig's constant involvement, ideas, encouragement and support of the MFC....I do not believe that we would be in existence in 2011.  He has been a "glue" for the MFC and a clear leader from day one.   Further, it goes without saying that his humorous and creative video pieces (and the great photos and videos that he has shot over the years to use as content) have added truly priceless color and history to our group.  And...he does all of his work without being asked.....and he is simply someone that can always be counted on.   Beyond his great contributions to the MFC, Craig is extremely bright, thoughtful, creative and fair in every way.   I would trust him with my kids' lives and it is an honor to call him a friend...and I am honored to announce him as our new President.
Please join me in welcoming Craig as our new leader.  He will be sending out the 2011 schedule (and invoice) later this week and we'll be off for what I think will be our best year to date.  
Sincerely, MM   
From: Steve Robinson
Sent: Wednesday, January 05, 2011 11:11 AM
To: MFC Membership
Subject: Re: MFC - 2011 Announcement
Happy New Year to All! 
 

I must add that this is an execptional organization filled with exceptional people.  Mark and Don have done an outstanding job with the formation of the MFC (to which we all owe much thanks).  In the end, it is all about the members.  I find it amazing that I can look at any one of our members and tell them to their face that they are a true friend .  I honestly get excited when I know we are meeting, be it for the golf competitions, lunch at Pappas or for any other reason.  Sappy but true.
 

The choice of Howsy as our new President is a no brainer.  Tough shoes to fill, but I have no doubt they will not only be filled, but will be quite stylish as well.  His dedication to the MFC is unsurpassed.  
 

Congratulations Craig.
SR
From: Andy Turner
Sent: Thursday, January 06, 2011 11:24 AM
To: MFC Membership
Subject: RE: MFC - 2011 Announcement
Congratulations President Howsie !!!    Also,  I’m not sure congratulations aren’t due to Mike and Greg for their lifetime appointments but thanks for the work on taking these positions.   
It sure isn’t hard to miss  “Walter’s”  influence in this structure.  

Good job Mark and Don

Andy 

From: Craig Heiser
Sent: Wednesday, January 05, 2011 4:53 PM
To: MFC Membership
Subject: RE: MFC - 2011 Announcement
Dear MFC Membership:

I am honored to step into the role of President to help the MFC club continue its journey. I want to thank Mark for the kind words, the consideration and his tireless efforts in taking a concept and creating the MFC as we know it today. I know he will continue to be a strong voice as Captain to make the MFC better than it is today. The first thing I focused on was working out this year’s calendar of events. 

The following are confirmed and I will send along a calendar invite for each event:

· Friday January 21 – lunch at Pappas to kick off the year (lunches will begin at 11:30a with an expectation to be complete by 1:30p)

· Friday February 11 – Golden Bell competition day at Redstone Tournament Course with a Noon tee off (John is working to confirm with Redstone Pro, stay tuned for exact logistics)

· Friday March 11 – lunch at Pappas (this is the week before Spring Break for most Houston area schools)

· Friday April 8 – Masters Friday, we haven’t yet determined all the events leading up to the big day, but I suspect we’ll do the same program on Wed/Thursday with our Ozone visitors

· Friday May 13 (TPC watching) – Azalea competition day at Houston Oaks with a 1p tee off (thanks to John for hosting/arranging)

· Friday June 17 (US Open watching) – lunch at Pappas or perhaps a new event date where we add a competition day (maybe the member-guest we’ve talked about, maybe something else)

· Friday July 15 – Chinese Fir competition day at Shadow Hawk to coincide with British Open Breakfast then a 10a tee off, and, we’re thinking of hosting a post-round “event” at Pappas where we invite the spouses to join us for cocktails/dinner (this received a strong endorsement from Jenny and Cindy who want a chance to participate in an MFC event with spouses like we did 2 years ago). Thanks to Mike for hosting/arranging

· August – no events, summer vacations suggested in this month before school

· Friday September 16 – Firethorn competition day tentatively at Woodlands Tournament Course with a 1p tee off

· Friday October 21 – lunch at Pappas

· Friday November 11 – Redbud competition day at Westwood CC with a tentative Noon tee off, thanks to SR for hosting/arranging

· Saturday/Sunday December 4-5 – Woody Cup, thanks as always to Gene for a production unlike any other

I look forward to the coming 2 years which I am certain will involve great fellowship, fine golf, exquisite meals, deserving champions, good-natured laughter and most of all continued growth of the MFC legacy. In 2 weeks I hope to see a full Wine Room welcoming 2011 and thanking Mark, Don, Mike and especially Greg (who is preparing a statement of this year’s dues) for their service to the MFC. 

This club has become special due to the men who make it a priority and I look forward to hearing from each of you about your perspective on what we can/should do to make the MFC better,

See you all in 2 weeks (the lunch points do matter) where we will have special presentations and review of the plan for 2011. 

Craig Heiser
From: Walter Smedley
Sent: Wednesday, January 21, 2011 10:13 AM
To: Mark Murdock
Subject: RE: MFC - 2011 Announcement

MM - 
I truly wish I could be with you guys today.  Congrats on a big step in your 100-year march to Ozone Club tradition, if not infamy........ ( 

Here is a little "Toast" to one of our beloved, Ozone-tie wearing, MFC’ers, now leading your little clan.  Even if he throws four interceptions in his first month, we will still love him....and, in fact, we may love him all the more!!!  Thanks for offering to deliver it at your historic "passing of the mantle" luncheon ceremony today. 

"As they came into sight, through the ozone-filled ether of Merion's hallowed grounds, these boys from some big city in that big State of Texas located on another planet (or at least far, far away!) actually seemed like normal people - not the GIANTS that we had expected from reading those Sam Houston and Davy Crocket Alamo stories. 

And they came in waves over the years, occasionally even alone and once with a non-Princeton Tiger in tow; and always with huge Texas grins on their faces and even bigger hearts: "The Pro," "Heisman," Nibling, Vrba, "Jenny's Prince," "Star Stevo," "Ingy," "Geno," "The Kid" Vescovo, and "Old Man" Turner. 

Yes, there was an obvious leader of this crew.  Whether in the particular company of our guests or not, he was ever present.  He will always be ever present.  I once called him the Tar Baby, I'm not sure it was to his face, but to whomever it was, they needed to be reminded of the Uncle Remus character who, if you just touched him, you'd be stuck to forever.  And he never seemed to mind the affectionate ridicule that even Quakers can bestow on their leaders.  He once told me that his thick skin came from being boo-ed by 80,000 of his former adoring UT fans after having thrown his fourth interception of the game..... 

But there was another man always on the train - always game, always there, in fact, as I was to learn in time, always on top of the facts.  This man was his own man, no mere side-kick to Jenny's Prince, and certainly not a man stuck in that Leader's shadow, because this man was taller and far more colorful........... 

Once, after what was described by one MFCer as a "spirited discussion on the number of men who have won Major Championships and what defines a player's career as 'extraordinary', etc.," unresolved by President Murdock's voluminous oratorical efforts (it being reported "that there is even a limit to how much Murdock can say without facts"), Howsy quietly settled it all the next day with a two-page schedule of facts settling the matter. 

And when the Comfort Cup of The Ozone Club was presented to the MFC, it was Howsy as its first MFC winner who went to the history books to confirm the facts: "Forbes Silver Company...1894...Meridian Britannia grade...quadruple electroplate silver...priceless!"  Whew!  There's no getting around this first Champion of the (new) MFC!  Our "Heisman" has put all the other Heisman Trophy winners to shame! 

And so we Ozoners raise our glasses of Madeira or Ozone scotch whiskey or just plain-old good cheer to MFC's second President, Craig H. Heiser.  May he keep his fledgling ship on course, his faith intact and his favorite port-of-call here in Philadelphia among his "old" Ozone friends. 

Walter Smedley, III 
President, The Ozone Club 
From: Don Ashley 
To: MFC Membership & Ozone Club Membership
Subject: Re: "Howsey's" Induction 
Of course no one could ever say it better than our Ozone "skipper" so I'll just say to you Mr. Heiser and all your brethren,

May god bless and keep you always.  May your wishes all come true.

May you always do for others.

And let others do for you.

May you climb a ladder to the sky.

And hang on every rung.

And may you stay forever young!!

D Ashley
